
May 20, 2021, 6:12 pm 

UBCM Responds to Penticton Letter, Urges Provincial Collaboration 
with Local Governments 

City of Penticton 
PENTICTON - In response to Penticton City Council’s April 13, 2021 request, Union of BC 
Municipalities President, Brian Frenkel, has written a letter to the Attorney General and Minister 
Responsible for Housing, David Eby, urging the Province to commit to working in collaboration with 
local governments within the boundaries of their respective jurisdictions. 
  
Sent May 19, 2021, Mr. Frenkel’s letter acknowledges concerns expressed by Mayor John 
Vassilaki regarding Minister Eby’s use of Provincial Paramountcy to overrule Council. 
  
“We are concerned that the application of statutory immunity sets a dangerous precedent and 
undermines local government autonomy as established in legislation. The Community Charter 
confirms that municipalities and their Councils are an order of government within their jurisdiction 
that is "democratically elected, autonomous, responsible and accountable" and must operate under 
strict statutory conditions associated with public consultation and public interest. Furthermore, the 
Local Government Act grants local governments the powers and flexibility required to respond to the 
needs of their communities within that mandate.” stated Mr. Frenkel. 
  
The letter concludes by inviting Minister Eby to join UBCM in exploring a dispute resolution 
mechanism that could be used as an alternative to the application of statutory immunity. 
  
“I appreciate Mr. Frenkel sending his message of collaboration to Minister Eby,” said Penticton 
Mayor, John Vassilaki.  “Council is elected locally, they are accountable locally and the sites for 
housing shelters like 352 Winnipeg Street should be decided locally.  As the province has overridden 
local housing decisions elsewhere in BC, Penticton City Council is standing up to defend local 
autonomy and the ability for our residents and businesses to have a say in what’s best for their 
community.” 
 
Contacts: 
 
Philip Cooper 
Communication Manager 
City of Penticton 
250-490-2583 

 

https://www.penticton.ca/sites/default/files/images/city-hall/news/2021-05-19%20Minister%20Eby.pdf
https://www.penticton.ca/sites/default/files/images/City%20of%20Penticton%20Letter%20to%20UBCM%202021-04-13.pdf
https://www.penticton.ca/sites/default/files/images/City%20of%20Penticton%20Letter%20to%20UBCM%202021-04-13.pdf
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    diverse. vast. abundant. 
PLEASE REPLY TO: 

X  Box 810, 1981 Alaska Ave, Dawson Creek, BC  V1G 4H8  Tel:  (250) 784-3200 or (800) 670-7773  Fax:  (250) 784-3201  Email:  prrd.dc@prrd.bc.ca 
ppppprrprrd.dc@prrd.bc.ca   9505  100 St, Fort St. John, BC  V1J 4N4  Tel:  (250) 785-8084  Fax:  (250) 785-1125  Email: prrd.fsj@prrd.bc.ca 

 

 
 
 
 
Date: May 10, 2021       File:0400.50-5 
 
President Brian Frenkel 
c/o Union of British Columbia Municipalities 
525 Government Street 
Victoria, BC  V8V 0A8 
 
Via Email: ubcm@ubcm.ca  
 
Dear Mr. Frenkel: 
 
RE: B.C. Government’s Use of Provincial Paramountcy to Undermine Local Government Bylaws 
 
At the April 29, 2021, Regional Board Meeting, the Peace River Regional District (PRRD) Board 
received and discussed the correspondence dated April 13, 2021, that was provided to you from the 
Mayor’s Office of the City of Penticton regarding the violation of the City of Penticton’s Zoning 
Bylaws at 352 Winnipeg Street.  
 
The PRRD is concerned with this situation and respectfully requests that the Union of BC 
Municipalities forward a letter to the Honourable John Horgan, Premier of BC, to request that the 
invoking of Provincial Paramountcy, as it relates to the violation of the Penticton City Council’s 
authority and the City of Penticton’s Zoning Bylaws at 352 Winnipeg Street, Penticton, BC, be 
reconsidered. 
 
Yours truly, 

 
Brad Sperling, 
Chair 
 
c: Mr. Dan Davies, North Peace MLA, via email: Dan.Davies.MLA@leg.bc.ca   
 Mr. Mike Bernier, South Peace MLA, via email: Mike.Bernier.MLA@leg.bc.ca  

Mr. Bob Zimmer, MP for Prince George-Peace River-Northern Rockies, via email: 
Bob.Zimmer@parl.gc.ca  

 City of Penticton, via email: council@penticton.ca  
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